

## **Unigames Committee Meeting 26/9/2017**

**Meeting Opened:** 11:07 am

### **Attended**

Taylor Home  
Benjamin Slusarczyk  
Gavin Tay Fernandez  
Edward Kammann  
Alaura Evans  
Donald Sutherland

### **Apologies**

Laird Liam Spence  
Emily Schofield  
Tom Handley

### **Absent**

### **Agenda**

#### **Reports**

##### **- President**

- I just spent the last hour of my life working on a photoshop as committee as the fellowship of the ring.
- I've talked to people about painting day and went to office works.
- Have ordered the sticker whiteboard - it's on its way.

> Taylor to sort out security system for windows

> Taylor to get brackets to hold the book cases together

- Have to still do the things I have during study break.
- All nightered it at charity vigil and dual wielded mikes while doing karaoke

##### **- Vice President**

- We were promised cakes.
- Ded.

##### **- Treasurer**

- Oh yeah yeah.
- We got dolly doos.
- *I just quit it when I tried to maximise the page.*
- A lot of cash still to deposit but a lot reimbursement also needs to happen.
- I talked to Holly from PAC - will talk to her about Painting Day closer to the event (*hopefully she remembers this conversation*)

> Benjamin to talk to Holly about Painting Day while sober

- I looked into Objective Secured. I do think next year or next event it'd be a good idea to get involved with their event; they seem like cool organisers.

> Benjamin to work out when the next Objective Secured event is.

#### >Account balance

- \$6712.50

#### - Secretary

- That is me - thanks Taylor
- *Actually it may be Donald for Secretary 2k16*
- Boy I love Charity. I did a charity and have more charity to do.
- Still need to check on other clubs for mini-Larp
- I have done the things, and we still have do things.

#### - Librarian

- Okay.
- We've got some games that are coming up overdue but aren't technically overdue yet; return your stuff!
- I did my only action item.

#### >Overdue resources

- None!

#### - Fresher Rep

- Ded.

#### - OCM

- Alaura ran the prerelease with Donald and even won it. I got to 47 life.
- Tom got the Automobiles bag so that's been sorted.

#### The Usual Suspects

##### - Oneshots

- Oneshot this Wednesday from 4pm.
- *I think Gavin's running Mutants, says Gavin as he's typing the minutes*
- Next oneshot; some kind of Heresy - probably Week 10.

> Tom to organise week 10 Dark Heresy oneshot.

##### - Boardgames

- Maths Union Board Games in Week 9 on the 3rd of October (Tuesday)
- Will be starting after 5pm - happening in exactly 1 week.
- *Alaura: I got a Physics quesiton right Goz got wrong - I'm proud*
- Will be happening in **Monadelphous**

> Edward to put up a map when he puts up the Facebook page.

> Edward to put up the Facebook page for Unigames

- Also having a Board Games night with Pride Department in Week 12.

> Emily to update us on the Pride Department Board Games day.

#### - Magic the Gathering

- Prerelease was a success in every possible way.
- Double attendance of last prerelease with like 17 people.
- We made a profit of \$15. *Despite the fact that Liam tried to convince Alaura to take the three extra packs for winning.*
- No draft this week because we don't want to buy more Amonkhet - first draft next week with Ixalan

> Alaura to run Draft at 4pm next week for Ixalan.

#### - Wargames

- We're not doing anything right now.
  - At this time in this semester unlikely anybody would be interested.
  - Will do something next semester.
  - Possible to do things over the holiday - if Benjamin doesn't go away he'll organise things.
- 
- *Committee has real human conversations while I just sorta sit here waiting.*

#### Events

##### Charity Vigil

- Charity Vigil went okay.
- Need to sort out how much we made; but we made only approximately a \$1000.
- Advertising needed to go up earlier and clearer - **wasn't clear what Charity Vigil means - need to tell people what this event exactly is.**
- Need to make things clearer about what the activities are and what they're for.
- Need clearer pushing on facebook page on who's doing what so people knowing what they're coming in for. Can't keep relying on rich old members - need to get numbers up.
- Review meeting has got a when is good - Gavin to make sure that happens.
- That feel when UWAnime doesn't choose to be part of event but accidentally participates and goes well.
- I had fun.
- We delegated jobs for real this time.
- Audio and video of the stream got desynced.

> Gavin to get number on how much raised for Charity Vigil

##### LARP

- Mini-larp this Saturday (after three delays and many tears).
- In keeping with theme of last event - can we please do some advertising on the facebook page **that explains clear what is happening at the event for people who don't know what a LARP is.**

> Gavin to make it clear what is happening in the event.

- In future maybe we should ink QR code to UCC public event on the facebook page in general.

> Liam to run the mini-LARP the event.

- Main LARP end of the year.

### **Relay of Life**

- Happening in 3 weeks.
- Need to harass people to join.

> Taylor to update the window to have bit.ly for Unigains.

> Gavin to hype up and rotate around the Battle Tin.

- Last year we had a google spreadsheet with times on when they're going to be around.

> Gavin to set up google spreadsheet for when they can be running for relay.

- Need to push for getting team members to push for family and friends per lap they do.
- Taylor goal for Unigames is to beat laps as a team from last year which is 808\*.
- *Unclear whether those laps will be same length, will adjust for inflation*
- Important thing is Relay for Life will not be on bricks.
- Need to push for more regular ass members to join the team.

> Gavin to make a team page with the other Team Captains to organise how we're getting enough marquis for us to all be undercover.

### **Painting Day**

- Taylor spoke to Tyson about this briefly and sent him an email about the organisation for the stalls for the event.
- Various groups do various art things.
- For the Art festival potentially we can also do arts.
- *Is roleplay an interactive performance.*
- Could act out a one-page rpg. Could do laser feelings.

### **- OGM**

> Taylor to put a poll during the study break and determine which week people will want to have a general meeting.

### **Spooky Halloween Party Thing**

- We've had a meeting - the minutes for which are up the committee page.
- Things were discussed at length
- Alaura meant to go to the advertising lady and work on a poster.
- People are being ambitious with what they want to do decoration wise so will need help from rest of committees to organise.
- Likely to happen on Saturday the 4th of November.

### **- Room Update**

- Tenancy meeting got delayed
- Whiteboard has been purchased

- Second freezer coming in this week.
- Please make sure that moneybox is in view of camera far end of table or on the shelf.
- We're putting bars on the windows at the top.

> Taylor to take measurements of the the windows

- We need to start looking into couches.
- Maybe need to into furniture stores and work out some comfiness measurements.

> Alaura to check out some couches while she's at Harvey Norman tomorrow.

### **Book Buy**

- Deception: Murder in Hong Kong has been ordered however both Tactics and their suppliers are out of stock - no word of when we'll get it in.

### **Splat Buy**

- We're keeping the splat buy boxes (For Widow's Walk and In the Lab) as they make good containers even when the boxes are merged.
- Alex Thatcher donates Pandemic: In the Lab

### **Reimbursement**

- Alaura needs reimbursed \$20 for Betrayal Expansion

> Benjamin to reimburse Taylor

- Taylor needs to reimbursed for White Board and lock box.

### **Fresher Campaigns**

- Great!

### **Gatekeepers**

- Alex Thatcher approved as new Gatekeeper.

### **General Business**

- Our food stores look a little low; food run?
- Next SOC meeting 18th of October.

> Edward and Alaura to got to SOC meeting.

**Meeting Closed:** 12:10 pm.

### **Action Items**

#### **Taylor**

>Taylor to look into sound proofing the UWAnime wall.

>Taylor to sort out security system for windows

>Taylor to get brackets to hold the book cases together

>Taylor to do the Best Club Applications

>Taylor to put a poll during the study break and determine which week people will want to have a general meeting.

>Taylor to update the window to have bit.ly for Unigains.

>Taylor to put a poll during the study break and determine which week people will want to have a general meeting.

>Taylor to take measurements of the the Unigames windows

### **Liam**

>Liam to run the mini-LARP the event.

### **Benjamin**

>Benjamin to talk to PAC about being involved with the event for Painting with them.

>Benjamin to look into Objective Secured and see about how good it would be for us to be involved with.

### **Gavin**

>Gavin to respond to Gatekeeper applicants.

>Gavin to advertise that you can buy raffle tickets for the event.

>Gavin to make sure other clubs put up facebook pages for LARP events.

>Gavin to make sure the BBQ is available for mini-LARP

### **Edward**

>Edward to put up a map when he puts up the Facebook page.

>Edward to put up the Facebook page for Unigames

>Edward and Alaura to got to SOC meeting.

### **Emily**

>Emily to update us on the Pride Department Board Games day.

### **Donald**

### **Alaura**

>Alaura to run Draft at 4pm next week for Ixalan.

>Alaura to check out some couches while she's at Harvey Norman tomorrow.

### **Tom**

>Tom to organise week 10 Dark Heresy oneshot.